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Friendship is born at that moment when one person says to another, 
"What! You, too? I thought I was the only one."--C.S. Lewis 
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AN INTERESTING EVENING 
(A true story) 

by Nichol (TX-26) 
Barbara, a TV friend 

from Wichita Falls, 
came to spend a weekend 
"en ferrrne" with me in 
April. 

Friday night, dressed 
in tasteful skirt and 
blouse combinations, we 
had a wonderful time at 
a night-club and stage 
show. After the show we 
went to small restau
rant for a late dinner. 
Passing presented no 
problem in spite of the 
fact the place was busy. On the way home 
we decided to go to a nice restaurant the 
next night. I suggested the Hyatt Regency 
but Barb had a better idea. She had heard 
there was a Benihana's of Tokyo hibachi 
restaurant here in Dallas so we decided 
to have a special night out by going to 
Benihana 's . 

Saturday night we each dressed with a 
great deal of care as to taste and style. 
I wore a white skirt, black leotard top 
with a gold belt, jewelry, frosted blonde 
wig and black patent heels. Barb wore a 
burgundy skirt, lilac shaded blouse, dark 
brown wig and brown heels. We examined 
each other for details and decided "to 
shoot the works and go out in style". 

On the way to the restaurant we stop
ped at the Valley View Mall to pick up 
some items of make-up at a Merle Norman's 
outlet. The stop served the additional 
purpose of giving us the opportunity to 
see how well we passed. The excursion 
through the Mall was extremely success
fu 1, I even drew a low whistle from a guy 
walking behind me as I was leaving the 
Mall. I found it very flattering and saw 
it as a sign of approval. 

On to the way to the restaurant we 
noticed the parking lot of every eating 
establishment was packed. On week-ends, 
everyone in Dallas eats out -- or so it 
seems. Benihana's was no exception. We 
found, upon arrival, their parking lot 
was filled to overflowing. We decided to 
go in anyway and wait our turn. 

Upon entering and placing our names on 
the waiting list we were informed there 
we would be approximately an hour's wait, 
so we retired to the large cocktail lou
nge for before dinner drinks. Because the 

lounge was extremely crowded we were 
seated at a table already occupied by two 
couples. After ordering our drinks we 
settled back for a long wait and engaged 
in small talk. Things had gone smoothly 
so far with everyone had addressing us as 
ladies - which elated us. 

After about thirty minutes of chitchat 
and quick glances around the room to see 
if anyone had read us I noticed the at
tractive blonde seated across the table 
had a knowing smile on her face. I smiled 
back and she whispered something to her 
date, who was seated on my irrrrediate 
right. He didn't look up but kept on 
talking to their friends. During a pause 
in their conversation he opened a pack of 
cigarettes and leaned over to ask if I 
had any matches. I replied that I was 
sorry I had no matches for I don't smoke. 
Barb also indicated that she didn't 
smoke. His friend across the table pro
duced a book of matches so the conver
sation resumed. I watched the others at 
the table carefully now for I knew the 
match request was a ploy to get Barb and 
me to talk to them. The fellow leaned 
over and whispered something to his 
lady-friend to which she responded with 
an audible "But they have to be. " She 
gave me a big smile and I smiled back: 

About this time their names were 
called from the reservations desk so we 
bade them fair well as they disappeared 
into one of the many dining rooms. Barb 
and I chuckled over the incident but felt 
very secure. 

Our little Oriental waitress was in
trigued by us and seemed to make a point 
of telling the other waitresses about us. 
I watched, as one by one, the staff would 
smile and go about their business. I as
sumed they had figured it out but would 
cover it up nicely. Barb had one of 
Nature's calls and asked the waitress 
where the restrooms were located. I 
chuckled when I overheard her tell Barb 
"The ladies room is on the right and the 
other one is on the left. " She had re
versed them and smiled as Barb disap
peared into the lady's powder room. Bus
iness had been very slow in the lady's 
powder room until Barb entered. As soon 
as she went in I noticed at least twelve 
women suddenly descend on the place at 
the same time. I thought, to myself, 
"poor Barb, surrounded by a bunch of 
chattering females in their domain." 
Barb, with a silly grin on her face, was 
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the first to emerge from the powder room. 
She almost broke up laughing over the 
female conversations about their dates, 
etc. 

What really cracked her up was when 
the lady in the stall next to her's in 
dropped a roll of tissue and it went 
skittering and rolling through Barb's 
stall into the adjacent one. Barb almost 
broke up in laughter right there. We had 
a good laugh and heard our names called 
out along with the fourteen other people 
who 1 would make up our dinner party. 

If none of you have ever been to a 
hibachi restaurant it is quite different 
from any dining experience you'~e ever 
had. Dinner is prepared on a grill, set 
into one side of the table, by a Japanese 
chef. Eight people are seated on three 
sides of the table -- two on each end and 
four along the side opposite the chef :
so the Staff tries to seat patr~ns in 
groups of eight. The room to which we 
were escorted had four grill t ables, two 
of which were already occupied. 

Since we were the two single females 
in our group everyone stepped aside and 
allowed us to lead the way. Barb and I 
chose seats at the end of the table with 
our backs to the wall so we could see 
everyone in the room, thus giving us the 
advantage of being able to read any ~nd 
all reactions to our presence. The ~ait
ress came in, took our order and d1~ap
peared. The chefs, one for each grill, 
appeared and started the~r ba~ter aryd 
showmanship with their carving knives and 
fancy techniques of preparing food. We 
knew it would be an interesting meal w~en 
our chef went around the table announc~ng 
what everyone had ordered. When he fin
ished with Barb and I he exclaimed to the 
group "these two ladies get hamburger". 
Everyone chuckled since they knew we had 
ordered steak and lobster. 

Everyone broke out their chopsticks 
and began to eat the salad. It ~as in
teresting to watch everyone trying to 
figure how to hold and manipul~te them 
much less pick up the food. Having spent 
three years in the Far East I had learned 
the hard way how to use chopsticks. 
Everyone was probably aware the tall 
blonde at the end of the table knew her 
way around oriental restauran~s. The 
meal, which is always the case with well 
prepared oriental foods, was very good. 

After the cooking was fin.is~ed the 
manager appeared, with several waitresses 2 

and the maitre d', carrying a camera. The 
manager announced that the che f was~ 
leaving for Japan to be married and sincL · 
it was his last meal to prepare they 
would like to have a group picture as a 
gift for his new bride. We all agreed to 
have the photo taken and put on our best 
smiles. Barb and I were pleasantly sur
prised when two chefs stood irrmediately 
behind us for the photo. The first pic
ture was taken from a distance so that 
about half the group was included. The 
second one left no doubt as to what was 
going on for the maitre d' stepped up for 
a close up of Barb, me and the two chefs 
standing behind us. We smiled very nicely 
and the s t aff thanked us for the photos 
and departed. 

Desser t was ser ved, along with cour
tesy glasses of cognac as a gift from the 
manager i n appreciation for allowing the 
photographs. During dessert the group, as 
a whole, engaged i n conversation as to 
why different areas of Dallas County were 
wet or dry on the issue of alcoholic 
drinks. One of the women at an adjacent 
table had the question "Why is this side 
of the LBJ Highway wet and the other side -., 
dry?" I explained that each precinct 
voted on referendums during the general 
election and the alcohol issue was con
trolled by the voters, not by the City or 
County government. Barb interjected that 
it was local option method of government. 
We figured that surely if any doubt ex
isted concerning our authenticity as fe
males we could tell by actually talking 
to the entire group. Would you believe 
not one look of suprise, not one whisper, 
not one stare or look of curiosity? I was 
durrbfounded. I couldn't believe what had 
hapoened and was elated that we had 
really passed as far as the group was 
concerned. tlfter settl ing our checks in
dividually the group rose to depart. On 
the way out the manager ask if we had 
enjoyed our evening and ask us to co71e 
back again. We thanked him for his hos
pitality and a beautiful evening and 
headed for the door. The man and his wife 
who had been seated to my irrrrediate left 
during dinner held the door for us as 
Barb and I departed. We smiled and 
thanked him and walked across the small ~ 
foot bridge over t he oriental ponds into 
the cool night air on feet that weren' t 
even touching the ground. 

We sat in Barb's car elated over the 
fact we had pulled off the ultimate de-
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-· 
ception. If anyone, other than the staff 
of the restaurant, had figured us out 
they certainly did a fantastic job of 
containing their curiosity for not one 
patron, except the tall blonde in the 
lounge and she was nice in the way she 
handled the situation, gave even the 
smallest indication of knowing. 

Our sincere appreciation fTK.lst be ex
pressed to the manager and staff of 
Benihana's for they obviously knew, but 
tastefully covered over their fascination 
of our presence. I wouldn't be surprised 
to find our picture on the employee 
bulletin board under the caption "Cel
ebrity Visitors at Benihana 's". 

PILOT SUIT FOLLOW-UP 
A story concerning the $4 million suit 

filed by Karen F. Ulane, a former Eastern 
pilot, against Eastern Airlines oncerning 
her post-operative dismissal appeared in 
the December, 1981 Phoenix. 

Ms. Ulane's case took a step forward on 
~pril 27 ~hen Judge John F. Grady ruled, 
in the Chicago U. S. District Court that 
the Civil Rights Act of 1964 which 

'-"protects citizens from sexu~l dis-
crimination, applies to transsexuals as 
well as other minorities. 

While this ruling i s a step forward for 
Ms. Ulane's case it does not open the door 
for other pre- or post-operative 
transsexuals to seek shelter under the 
Civil Rights Act just yet. However when 
t~is case is ap~ealed, and certainly it 
w1ll be, the rul1ng, if upheld will then 
be considered a l egal preced~nt and a 
matter of law which will provide an um
brella of protection for the pre- and 
post-op venturing out into the world 
seeking employment. Hopefully, there will 
then be no m:Jre open discrimination based 
on expressed or implied transsexualism. 

Of course to take advantage of this new 
"coverage" you have to be willing to stand 
up and be counted when your time comes. 
Errployers tend, at times, to run roughshod 
over t~ose thought to have no legal 
protect1on or who are afraid to express or 
demonstrate their legal rights. If you get 
a pink slip - - no dear not the wearable 
kind - - because of your transsexualism you 

- will then have a legal precedent on which 
to base a claim to your job or acceptable 
compensation. 

THE AGE of AGUARIUS 
Sylvia (PA-20) writes that she 

"stumbled onto something the other day 
that gave me a pretty good chuckle and 
thought I'd share it with others." 

My wife brought home an armload of 
books (she never goes anywhere and comes 
back empty-handed). She durrped them on 
the coffee table and I glanced through 
them finding a paperback of sirrply huge 
proportions entitled LOVE SIGNS, by Linda 
Goodman (Fawcett Colurrbine, #9-0043-6), 
an astrological love guide. I'm not into 
astrology in the slightest but skirrming 
through it I found a paragraph that 
tickled my funny bone. I guess, at this 
point, I should mention that I'm an 
Aquarius and the following, from page 789 
under the heading "Sagittarius Women and 
Aquarius Men", is an obvious reference to 
us Aquarians: 

"Many of the great minds responsible 
for the leaps and strides of knowledge in 
every area have been ruled by the pro
gressive planet, Uranus. Fortunately for 
the planet Earth, we've been blessed with 
a fair number of Uranusuided Aquarian 
births, of the male and female and com
bined gender (Aquarius is the sign for 
uni-sex, so they're all 'a little of this 
and a little of that', which is why 
they're so fascinating) or we might not 
have progressed beyond the cave dweller 
stage. " 

So rejoice all you Aquarians, you now 
know why you delight in crossdressing and 
other "kinky" practises. Non-Aquarians 
will have to find another explanation. I 
hope all of you find this as afTK.lsing as I 
did. 

It would be interesting to see the 
percentages of the various astrological 
signs for the GGA people. Maybe we're all 
Aquarians, or at .least Uranus guided. 

(3 !2) 363-50 11 

3 (31 2 ) 996- 1092 

NORTON 8. KNOPF 

Rt:GISTrnW PSYCHOLOG IST 

IS PLEASED TO ANNOUNCE THE RELOCATION 

OF HIS LOOP / NORTH SIDE OFFICE TO 

SUITE 807 

151 N. MICHIGAN AVENUE 

CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60601 

FOR THE PRACTICE: OF PSYCHOTHE;RAPY 

CONSULTATIONS ALSO AVAILABLE 

IN HYDE PARK 
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WIFE'S PLEA FOR HELP. 
Normally letters t o us are printed in 

the Mail Bag Colurm. However t he follow
ing two seem, to us, to warrant special 
atten~~on and therefore a special place 
in the Phoenix. 

These letters, from two different 
wives, are asking for help and you AND 
your spouse can provide t he help t hey 
seek, so sit down now and corrpose a 
helpful letter of meani ngful information 
these woman can use in making their ac
cept ance of the situations in which they 
find t hemselves easier. 

"I was told t hat you are a support 
group for trans vestites themselves and 
their families. I'm interested in getting 
any in formati on I can in regards to any 
such group in my area, anything I can 
read or any resource I can use to help 
mysel f cope with the situation I'm in 
right now. I live in Greeley, Colorado 
(50 miles south of Denver) and resources 
here are limited as far as the contacts 
I've made. I would really appreciate 
hearing from someone in your organization 
-- you see -- I am a wife of a trans
vestite and am having an extremely diff
icult time understanding what's happen
ing. I sincerely hope you will get in 
contact with me as soon as possible." 

Rita 
(Colorado) 

"I am interested in obtaining infor
mation from transsexuals and/or their 
spouses who have children. My husband is 
a male-to-female transsexual. We are 
divorcing and trying to make decisions 
about informing children about the sit
uation, visitation rights, etc. Our 
children are pre-school page. First-hand 
information would be roost appreciated." 

Elsa 
(Minneapolis ) 

Now, here's how to direct your res
ponses to these women. Write your letter. 
Seal it in an envelope. Write the name of 
the addressee (Rita - Greeley, CO; Elsa -
Minneapolis) in the center where you 
would normally place the address. Place 
the sealed envelope in a second envelope 
and mail it to GGA, PO Box 62283, Sunny
vale, CA 94088. We will send the letters 
on as we receive them. 

Don't let these women down. They are, 
afterall, making a thoughtful attempt at 

_ resolving their situations with t he best 4 

interests of all parties involved -- not 
just themselves. We expect to be i nun
dated with responses and will gl adly ex,~ 
pend t he necessary postage fees . 

LYDIA'S TV FASHIONS GROWS 
Because of the positive response from 

readers and other clientele LYDIA'S TV 
FASHIONS has been abl e, in addition t o 
retaining her mail order busi ness , t o open 
a store where you may go to shop and t ry 
on items before purchasing them. 

Lydia is expanding her stock and soon 
bot h stylish and exotic shoes will be 
added to the many and varied items pre
sently in stock or available. A new, full 
catalog will be available this Fal l . 

Lydi a's is not located in "Rip Off 
City", as so many TV Mail Order houses 
are, so we are sure her prices will con
tinue at the same reasonable level as 
before. 

In addition to "regular TV clothing" 
she has added items from two new catalogs 
"of the exotic and bizarre items and 
fashions" for leather and rubber goods and 
B&DIS&M items. ~ 

She is planning a fashion show in 
October at Queen Mary's, in Studio City 
featuring many of the TV clothing items 
she handles so watch these pages for an 
announcement. 

The store, located in Suite 8, 13837 
Ventura Blvd., Sherman Oaks, CA 91423 is 
open from noon until 6:00 p.m. For those 
wishing to call ahead or order via tele
phone the number is (213) 995-7195. 
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CLARK - 1, ARMY - 0 

(March 20). Joanna Clark's four and 
_,. one-half year battle with he U.S. Army 

ended this past week with an out-of-court 
settlement and the receipt of an honor
able discharge. 

-

Clark, the first person known to serve 
in the military as both male and female, 
served seventeen years in the U.S. Navy 
and U.S. Naval Reserve before being hon
orably discharged in 1974. Following sex 
reassignment from male to female in 1975, 
she enlisted, with full disclosure of her 
previous sex reassignment, in the U.S. 
Army Reserve in February 1976, as a Ser
geant First Class. 

In May 1977 Clark reprimanded a sub
ordinate for a security violation at Fort 
MacArthur USAR Center, San Pedro, Cali
fornia. Two weeks later she became the 
target of a character assassination which 
led to the voiding of her enlistment and 
dismissal from the Service in August of 
the same year. 

Clark, represented by the law firm of 
Giles, Stewart and Barnett filed suit in 
Federal Court in February 1978. The com
plaint was dismissed without prejudice 
and findings in 1979. Subsequently, act
ing on her own behalf, Clark filed a 
series of administrative appeals with the 
Naval Discharge Review Board, Board for 
Correction of Naval Records, Merit Pro
motion Protection Board and the Board of 
Correction of Army Records. 

In August, 1980, ACLU staff attorney 
Susan McGreivy and ACLU volunteer attor
ney Jack Cate, filed a new complaint with 
the U.S. Court of Claims to stop the 
statute of limitations from expiring on 
Clark's action against the U.S. Navy and 
Naval Reserve. 

Clark's appeal before the Naval Dis
charge Review Board, Board of Correction 
of Naval Records and the Merit Promotion 
Protection Board were remanded to the 
Court for lack of jurisdiction. Her ap
peal before the Board of Correction of 
Army Records was successful. The Board 
confirmed that an injustice had occurred 
and ordered Clark be given and honorable 
discharge. 

The constitut.ionality of AR 40-501, 
which precludes appointment, enlistment 
or induction of persons having undergone 
sex reassignment was not resolved. The 
complexities of Clark ' s case, involving 
the Army, Navy and Merit Protection Board 
made it unlikely that Clark would prevail s 

without a lengthy and costly court 
battle. Consequently, it was decided to 
accept the Army's offer and settle the 
matter out-of-court. 

Clark resides with her parents in San 
Juan Capistrano, where she currently 
operates a word processing service and 
participates as an activist in civil and 
human rights. An ACLU volunteer, Clark 
chairs the ACLU Transsexual Rights Com
mit tee. 

MEDICARE AND SEX REASSIGNMENT 
by Joanna M. Clark 

JOANNA M. CLARK & ASSOCIATES 
Human Rights Advocacy Division 

During the past few years there has 
been considerable confusion regarding 
whether or not Medicare will fund sex 
reassignment surgery and related therap
ies. 

In 1978 the Office of General Counsel, 
Department of Health, Educations and 
Welfare, reported that there were no ex
plicit regulations prohibiting the use of 
federal funds for sex reassignment sur
gery and related therapies. 

In October 1981, the Health Care Fin
ancing Administration, Department of 
Health and Human Services, issued Trans
mittal No. 883, which is referenced as 42 
C.F.R. 405.310(k). The new regualtion 
reads: 

"Transsexual surgery is the culmina
tion of a series of procedures designed 
to change the anatomy of persons who be-
1 i eve they belong to the opposite sex to 
conform with their believed identity. 
Although transsexual surgery has been 
performed for at least 50 years, it is 
still considered experimental because of 
the lack of long-term, properly designed 
studies of the outcome of the procedures 
demonstrating their efficiency. Moreove~, 
there is a high rate of serious compli
cations after surgery. 

"Our decision not to cover transsexual 
surgery is based on the NCHCT's finding 
that there is a lack of well controlled 
long-term studies of the safety and ef
fectiveness of the surgical procedures 
and attendant therapy for transsexualiam; 
there is evidence of a high rate of ser
ious complications of these surgical 
procedures; and the safety and effect
iveness of transsexu al surgery as a 
treatment for transsexualism are not 
proven and remain in question. The NCHCT 
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concluded, therefore, that transsexual 
surgery must be considered experimental. 
Their findings are based on the op1n1on 
of the National Institute of Mental 
Health of the Alcohol, Drug Abuse and 
Mental Health Administration, which con
ducted a literature review of the 
efficacy of sex change for the trans
sexual; an informational data base on 
transsexual surgery prepared under con
tract for HCFA by Health Information De
signs, Inc.; and an NCHCT commissioned 
paper on the social and ethical aspects 
of transsexual surgery. 

"Transsexual surgery for sex reas
signment of transsexuals is controvers
ial. Because of the lack of well con
trolled, long-term studies of the safety 
and effectiveness of the medical proced
ures and attendant therapies for trans
sexual ism, the treatment is considered 
experimental. Moreover, there is a high 
degree of serious complications of these 
surgical procedures. For these reasons, 
transsexual surgery is not covered." 

So, there you have it in a nutshell. 
Medicare will NOT pay for transsexual 
surgery. 

This regulation could have been 
effectively blocked had there been 
sufficient funding available to provide a 
defense. Unfortunately, funding was not 
available and the bureaucracy scored 
another victory. 
(Editor's Comments: It seems apparent, to 
us, that the crux of the denial of Medi
care funding is the sentence of the above 
regulation which reads 'Transsexual sur
gery for sex reassignment of transsexuals 
is controversial.'. 

It also seems apparent that some bur
eaucrat decided "Since there isn't any
thing which prevents the expenditure of 
federal funds for sex reassignment sur
gery we had better find a reason to deny 
disbursement of funds to these weirdos. 
So, let's have some reputable contractor 
do a study on it for us. 11 

And so, boys and girls, the big bad 
wolf in Washington D.C. contacted an 
unsuspecting bunch of outsiders, waved 
some money (actually the study completed 
by Health Designs, Inc. cost the taxpayer 
$33,433.00) in f ront of t hem and they set 
to work like beavers on a new dam. And, 
boys and ~irls how di d the beavers at 
Health Designs, Inc. find out about 
transsexualism, reassignment surgery and 
its attendant therapies? 

6 

Well, for one thing they sent a 
questionairre containing 69 (coincidence 
?) questions to and "called upon a group"""'· 
of experts in relevant medical special- 1 

ities (Obstetrics & Gynecology, Endo
crinology, Forensic and Medicine, Psych
iatry and Medical Psychology) and in the 
fields of Sociology and Bioethics, to 
provide clarification and technical di
rection on issues related to various as
pects of transsexualism and sex reas
signment surgery. 

"These experts were selected because 
of their excellent professional reputa
tion, technical knowledge and object
ivity. Only one of the Project's con-
sultan t s i s currently involved in the 
treatmen t of transsexuals." 

Golly, boys and girls, weren't they 
smart to se lect an objective "group of 
experts" who were not involved in the 
treatment of transsexu als? Of course, one 
"ringer" was sli pped in, possibly to 
placate the TS commu nity should this 
study fall into their hands. Presumably, 
if one is too close to, or directly in
volved in someth in g their views of it 
tend to be subjective rather than ob
jective (the old ax i om of the lumberjack .·~ 
not being able to see the forest for the 
trees) and we wouldn't want "experts" 
with real knowlegde of transsexualism and 
the transsexual as an individual par
ticipating in a study of that subject 
would we? After all they might arrive at 
a conclusion we didn't want. 

We wonder, if the real intent of this 
effort was to provide meaningful, rele
vant information, why such luminaries in 
the fields of transsexualism and sex re
assignment surgery as Paul Walker, Gar
rett Oppenheim, Sharon Satterfield, Ors. 
Biber, Huang, Wesser, etc. were not con
sulted. Why weren't post-ops, both suc
cessful and unsuccessful, consulted? 

We obtained a copy of this report from 
one of our Senators in DC and have had it 
in our possession for over a year •. The 
primary reason we have not brought it to 
your attention before this is quite sim
ple -- everytime we open it we become so 
angry an object ive review isn't possible 
and we usually have to head for the john 
so we can throw up wi t hout making a mess 
on the computer terminal keyboard. ~ 

During this year we will present sec
tions of this study for your information 
and we will, of course, comment on each 
section as it is presented. 
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DEAR DOCTOR MICN£LLE 
by 
Yichelle 

'-'Williams, M.D. 
The advice provided 
in this colurrn is 
given w.ith the un
derstanding that the 
inquirer and readers 
MUST consult their 
own physicians for 
medical attention. 

(If you have any medical questions which 
may be related to your crossdressing or 
transsexual lifestyle address them to 
Dear Doctor, clo GGA, PO Box 62283, 
Sunnyvale, CA 94088. ) 

Dear Doctor Michelle, 
WLil birth control pills help me? Are 

they dangerous? 

Sister Mary Ann (PA) 

Dear Sister Mary Ann, 
You' re 47 years old in good health 

with no serious medical problems. Birth 
control pills, while containing minimum 
amounts of estrogen, may be of use to 
you. In his book, THE TRANSSEXUAL PHE
NOMENON, Dr. Harry Benjamin reconmends 
hormonal therapy for more comfort from 
stress in t he Grade 4 Crossdresser (a 
serious TV or borderline TS) . Since I 
know you are border line between a very 
serfous TV and a questionable TS. I think 
some mild hormone therapy, such as birth 
control pills, would be useful to you. 
The action of these hormones is rela
tively 11ght but should be appreciated. 
You may find a slight to moderate degree 
of nipple tenderness and mini mal growth. 
The birth control pill absolutely will 
not cause the development of femal e 
breasts, but you will have a degree of 
sensit.ivity in that area. It win also 
probab.Iy make you feel better about 
yourself in addition to slightly reducing 
the amount of circulating testosterone 
and thus helping to calm, to a slight 
degree, your aggressJ_ veness. It wil.I 
bring you nuch pleasure by being able to 
take a very feminine medic ine. 

I think you will also have to consider 
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the "placebo effect" of the pill. If I 
were to present you with a sealed package 
of "birth control" pills which really 
contained nothing but sugar pills you 
would derive some benefit from that 
the psychological benefit would still be 
there -- and you would not experience any 
risk. The risks of the birth control pill 
are slight for you. Basically I state to 
women when I give them The Pill that it 
is 15 times less likely to kil.l them than 
having a baby is. It is, relatively, a 
very safe medicine. 

Now, considering that you do not have 
many of the anatomical risks that a f e
male does when she takes these pills the 
risks are very slight for you. Also you 
have testosterone which will counteract 
many effects of the pill. I think, for a 
healthy FTM crossdresser, the pill has 
very few risks. However, should you de
velop diabetes, high blood pressure, or 
liver disease I would, based on labara
tory studies, recorrrnend irrmediate dis
continuance of the pill. Prior to com
mencing taking the pill I strongly re
corrmend having a full physical examina
tion and lab studies to rule out any of 
the problems that would make the pill 
more hazardous. 

Dear Doctor Michelle , 
I am 54 years old and a long-term 

crossdresser. I have not had a physical 
examination in 10 years -- I'm afraid to 
do so because I've had full body elec
t rolysis and I'm afraid the doctor doing 
the examination would ask embarrassing 
questions. I'm very well known in my 
c~7m.lnity and cannot afford the risk of 
embarrassment. Can you help me? 

Betty 
Provincetown, MA 

Dear Betty, 
Your situation .is not all that un

usual. Many crossdressers are embarrassed 
about showing a doctor their feminine 
nature. In most cases the doctor never 
notices since he/she is looking for 
things other than signs of crossdressing. 
Besides, very few doctors are knowledoe
able enough to put the pieces together ~to 
come up with the picture of a cross
dresser. I would suggest that unless you 
had a bikini line on your tan your doctor 
probab.Iy would not figure it out . 

However, if you really do need a 
physica.l my suggestion is to contact a 
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gay physician in your area through the 
local gay newspaper. Gay physician's 
groups exist in every ma.jar metropolitan 
area of this country and a gay physician, 
in addition to probably being an excell
ent doctor, will probably be very under
standing about your problem. I would have 
no reservation at all about asking a Gay 
Physician's group in your area for some
one to see. Explain the problem in con
fidence and I'm certain you will find a 
physican with whom you can be comfort
able. 

Doctor Michelle 
(Note: Betty did come to see me and dur
ing the examination I found high blood 
pressure which was somewhat serious. I 
have been treating her for better than a 
year and Louise's risk of having a stroke 
have been reduced considerably and she is 
now under the care of an understanding 
physician in her own area. ) 

Dear Doctor Michelle, 
At the insistence of my wife I re

cently had a psychiatric evaluation done 
at a ma.jar university center here in 
Philadelphia. The physician in charge 
diagnosed my condition as transvestism (a 
3 on the Benjamin scale of 6) and sug
gested I undergo a long course of psy
chotherapy in order to cure this condi
tion. He said it would take between 2 and 
4 years of weekly visits to attain this 
end. What is your opinion? 

Phyllis 
Philadelphia 

Dear Phyllis, 
Though the psychiatrist of whom you're 

speaking is well regarded in his field I 
believe, in your case, he is off base. 

In the first place if you don't want 
to be cured of the transvestism -- most 
of us don't since crossdressing is one of 
the great joys of our lives -- the psy
chotherapy will not work. Unless there is 
some other condition, outside of crossd
ressing, for which you really do require 
therapy I don't think it is advisable. 

You are a well adjusted TV living in a 
marriage situation where your cross
dressing is not accepted. I believe a 
better solution for you is to join a 
group, such as our Chapter, and put 
yourself in the corrpany of others who 
share your feelings and can provide you 
with reassurance and companionship. 8 

Psychotherapy would attempt to con
vince you that crossdressing is wrong or 
that it is bad for you. The behavior 
modification techniques which would be 
used could be ultimately more damaging to 
your psyche than almost certainly ~s 
crossdressing which, in and of itself, is 
a healthly variation of human sexuality. 
There is nothing wrong with crossdress
ing, rather the society in wh~ch we live 
is wrong by placing a moral Judgment on 
those of us who crossdress. Your marriage 
situation seems to be the problem and the 
resolution will have to come in another 
way than for you to cease crossdressing. 
Frankly, I doubt seriously that you will 
be able to stop completely and for all 
time. 

) 

i 
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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH&. HUMAN SERVICES Public Health Service 

April 19 , 1982 

Ms. Georgia L. Saunders 
Executive Secretary 
Gateway Gender Alliance 
P. 0. Box 62283 
Sunnyvale, California 94088 

Dear Ms. Saunders: 

Food and Drug Administration 
8757 Georgia Avenue 
Silver Spring MD 2091 O 

This i s in response to your letter of March 22, 1982, regarding the 
Electroh hair removal device. 

The Electroh is an electric tweezer epilator. It is the opinion of the 
Bureau that electric tweezer epilators are no more effective than 
mechanica l tweezers. Further, we have seen no well control led scientific 
documentation to show that these types of devices will result in 
permanent hair r emoval. Since evidence is lacking, the conclusion of the 
Bureau is that claims for such effectiveness have no basis in fact. 

I trus t t his answers your inquiry . 
/ \ 

Si~cerely yours, . , 

Ai .. · . /A;;' f/l_~.,,f~, 
YI. 1h-:::, ... - .. 

,/,/ ames N. Chantler 
//I Division of Compliance Opera t i ons 

1;/ Bureau of Medical Devices 

FANTASIA FAIR® 
OCTOBER 15 - 24, 1982 

For a Free Brochure and Registration Form. write to Eve Goodwin 
Dept. FF Kenmore Station, Rox 368, Boston. Ma. 02215 U.S.A. 

9 
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CHAPTER CHATTER 
WINDY CITY CHAPTER (Chicago). Only 39 
people attended the April 14th meeting at 
the Lite Factory (rruch to the chagrin of 
Sharon, the Prez). The usual short bus
iness part of the meeting was followed by 
a talk by Linda Walker, visiting from the 
PHI Chapter of Philadelphia. Kimberly 
Khuen, who operates the clothing resale 
shop, Lipstick and Threads at 3016 N. 
Southport, described the services she 
offers (clothing for sale, make-over and 
shopping for people). A floor show pre
sented by the girls of the Lite Factory 
cast followed the meeting. 

A costume party with the theme of 
"Oldies, but Goodies" is scheduled for 
July 2nd. Attendees are encouraged to 
wear either styles from the '50s or "a 
prom gown". There will be a catered buf
fet and a special floor show. Admission 
to this special event is $3.00 per per
son. 

A Hawaiian Luau is planned for August 
18th so plan now to wear your sarong -
or Muu Muu. 

PHI CHAPTER - PHILADELPHIA. As you can 
see by the picture all the Chapter meet
ings are well attended. Things are going 
well and looking up for this Chapter. If 
you are in the Philadelphia Area and not 
attending meetings it's your loss. 
NU CHAPTER - NORTHERN NJ. The regular 
monthly meeting of the NU Chapter was 
hel d on Saturday, May 1st, at Jane's 
house in Linden, NJ. The meeting was at-
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tended by eight lovely ladies from the 
NJ-NY Area. It was voted that since air
conditioning is available meetings will 
continue throughout the surrmer. 

It was'also adopted that the shorts 
and halters would be worn at the June 
meeting; bathing suits would be worn at 
the July meeting and we look forward to 
seeing you in your finest lingerie and 
sleepwear at the August meeting. 

A meal of rolls and butter, vege
tables, baked macaroni, and chicken 
cacciatore was served. Desert was a sel
ection of jello, chocolate eclairs and/or 
chocolate cake. Our heartiest thanks go 
to Jane's wife, Arlene, for the prepara
tion of the meal. She doesn't realize she 
is forcing the ladies to go on a diet for 
the rest of the month (but it's worth 
it). 

Again, as usual, an enjoyable time was 
had by all attendees with parting w~shes 
of seeing each other at the next meeting. 

We'll try to acquaint you with some of 
the ladies via photographs in future 
editions of the Phoenix. 
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COMING ATTRACTIONS 

**** NORTHERN CALIFORNIA AREA **** 
GATEWAY GENDER ALLIANCE 

Meeting time at each location: 8 PM. 
SAN FRANCISCO: 2nd Wednesday.* SAN .JJSE: 1st & 3rd 
Friday.* 

*A donation of $2.00 requested! 
Write PO Box 62283, Sunnyvale, 94088 or call (4081 
734-3773 for information on specific meeting lo
cations. 

OTHER GROUPS 

PPCIFIC CENTER, 2712 Telegraph, Berkeley. 1st & 
3rd Wednesday rap sessions. Last Friday, special 
topic or guest speaker. Meeting time: 7:30 'til 
lO:OOpm 
BI-SEXUAL CENTER. Rap sessions from 7:30 each 
Tuesday and Wednesday ($3.00 donation is request
ed). For specific infomation write PO Box 26227, 
San Francisco, 94126 or call (415) 929-9299. 
SOCIETY of JANUS. For those "into" or seeking ad
venture in S&M. For information concerning meet
ings and events write PO Box 6794, San Francisco, 
94101. 

**** SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA AREA **** 

SALMACIS: Unstructured social get-together on the 
second Saturday of each 10C1nth. 7:30 pm. Contact 
Lynn or Ann (213) 241-9093. 
SHANGRI-LA: First Saturday each 10C1nth, 5-11 pm. 
Call (7141 834-0928 or write PO Box 18202, Irvine, 
CA 92713 for information. 
MISSION VIE.JJ AREA: Gender Dysphoria Program for 
Orange County. Informational brocfxJre "For the 
Record" - $2. 00. Contact Joanna M. Clark, 31815 
Camino Capitrano, Suite L, San Juan Capistrano, CA 
92675. Group counseli ng: Dana Point facility on 
the 2nd & 4th Mondays; San Juan Capistrano facil
ity 1st and 3rd Mondays. 
SAN DIEGO AREA. Con t act W Themas, Post Office Box 
99732, San Di ego, CA 92109 for information on 
meeting times, dates and place. 

**** COLORADO **** 

TV/TS GROUP: Meeting every Monday, 8 pm. Meirbers 
begin assetrbling about 7:30 so often no seats are 
left, so early arrival is suggested. Progrl:YT'5 of 
primary interest to crossdressers are presented on 
even dated Mondays; progrl:YT5 of primary interest 
to persons in transition are presented on alter
nate Mondays. Location: corner of 11th Avenue and 
Fil10C1re, Cherry Creek Area of southwest Denver. 
Call (303) 830-7353 for specific information . 

**** CONNECTICUT **** 

HARRIET LANE'S "The TV Set". Private facilities. 
Parties 2nd & 4th Saturday. Contact Harriet Lane, 
Post Of fice Box 2, Yalesville Station, Wallingford 

06402 or call (203) 288-1166 for party in forma
tion. 

**** DIS TR IC T OF COLUf.fJIA **** 

DELTA CHI CHAPTER (GGA): Sandy Machin, Post Office 
Box 11254, Lincolnia Station, Alexandria, VA 
22312. 
CAPITOL CHAPTER (GGAI (Bal t -OC Area): Lisa Rouse, 
Pos t Office Box 218, Burtonsville, /-0 20703. 
ACADEMY AWARDS (Drag-gay): Carl Rizzi 1015 S.Que
bec St . (#9 1, Arlington, VA 22204. 

**** FLORIDA **** 

SUCCESS CHAPTER ( GGA J Meetings on the 2nd Saturday 
of each odd nurrbered 10C1nth. Contact Susan Arm
strong, PO Box 1601 , Pinellas Park, 33565. 

**** GEORGIA **** 

ATLANTA TransPersons Group. Meets in the Atlanta 
Gay center, 931 Ponce deLeon each Tuesday. Time: 
7:30. TS / TVs, wives / lovers welccme. Primarily a 
rap group. Call 876- 5327 for information. 
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**** ILLINOIS **** 

WINDY CITY CHAPTER (GGA). Malling address PO Box 
2312, Chicago, IL 60690 or call (3121 472-4518 
for the location. 
Meeting time 8:00. Meeting schedule: 

July 2nd - Oldies, but Goodies Costume Party. 
July 28th regular meeting. 
August 18th - Hawaiian Luau Party 

CHI CHAPTER (Tri-SJ. Donna Martin, Post Office Box 
218, Markham, Il 60426 

**** MASSACHUSETTS **** 

BOSTON AREA 
TIFFANY CLUB: Tuesdays & Saturdays, 7-11 pm. Very 
attractive private facilities with overnights. GGA 
merrbers welccme. Write Tiffany Club, PO Box 19, 
Wayland, MA 01778 or call (617) 358-5575. 
KAY-MAYFLOVtER SOCIETY: Every Wednesday, 7-11 pm. 
For information call (617) 254-7389. 

CAPE COD AREA 

TS SUPPORT GROUP: Contact Rachia Heyelman, PO Box 
25, S. Orleans, 02662 for information. 

**** MICHIGAN **** 

CROSSROADS: Irregular meeting schedule. For add
itional information send a starrped, self-addressed 
envelope to Grace Bacon, PO Box 3013, Flint, 
48502. 
Meetings: July 10 To be announced 

**** NEW :ERSEY **** 

NU CHAPTER (GGA) (Northern NJ): 
Meetings: 1st Saturday of each 10C1nth. Facilities 
for changing on premises. Doors open at 6 p.m. and 
meetings run 'til ?. For specific information call 
(201) 540-0042 after 6 p.m. or (201) 925-6067 be
tween 2 and 7 p.m. Ask for Jim. 

**** fEW YORK AREA **** 

GGA CHAPTER, fEW YORK CITY 
Muriel Olive, 157 W. 57th St., Suite 601, NYC, 
10019. Meetings: 2nd Saturday of each IOClnth. A 
facility for changing is available for those mem
bers needing it. Meirbers may arrive anytime after 
4:30 but the meetings start at 7:00 and run 'til 
11 :30ish. · 
ALBANY-TVIC. Meeting every 3rd Saturday. Contact 
Wm. Thordsen, 1104 Broadway, Albany 12200 .for 
specific information. · 

. **** OHIO **** 

PARADISE CLUB. (Akron Area I Cont.act: Pardise Club. 
PO Box 24363, Cleveland, OH 44124. Reservations 
required as meetings are held at a 10C1tel and a 
room is often required for an overnight stay. 
Meeting Schedule : 
June 19th; August 21st; October 23rd; DecSITtJer 
11th. 

****OREGON (OR) **** 

NORTHVtEST CHAPTER (GGA) . Regular IOClnthl meet ings. 
For information concerning activities in the N'~ 
Area contact Olivia Perel, PO Box 13173, Portland 
OR 97213 

**** PENNSYLVANIA **** 

PI CHAPTER (GGA) (Pittsburgh Area) 
Contact Pa tricia L. McDerlOCltt, PO Box 576, Export, 
15632. 
PGH CHAPTER (GGAJ (Pittsburgh Area) 
Contact Ratchel Osman, PO Box 16080, Pittsburgh, 
PA 15242. 
PHI CHAPTER (GGAI (Philadelphia Area. ) 
Contact Michelle Williams, PO Box 322, Collings
wood, NJ 08108. 
N.E.PA-GGA (Dallas/Scranton Area. J 
Meetings : Third Saturday of the 10C1nth begining in 
Sept. '82 
Contact Ka thy Hivish, PO Box 268, Dallas, PA 
18612. 
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**** RHODE ISLAND **** 

HALCYON SOCIETY (Tiffany Club R.I. J 
Meeting 1st Saturday each 11Dnth - 7pm. Contact: 
Occupant, PO Box 143, N. Kingston, RI 02852. Call 
( 617) 678-0609. 

**** TEXAS **** 

SOUTHWEST CHAPTER, (GGA) Galveston. Galveston. 
Contact Alice (713) 763-6227 for meeting informa
tion. 

**** VIRGINIA **** 

HAl'f'TON RADOS CHAPTER (GGA) N. Cooper, S-180, P.O. 
Box 2400, Virginia Beach, 23452 

**** WISCONSIN **** 

WISCONSIN TV /IETWORK. Contact Post Office Box 813, 
Madison, 53701. 

**** CANADA **** 
CANADIAN COORDINATOR (GGA). Information on Canad
ian TV/TS activites. Write Linda T. O'Connell, Box 
27, University Center, UOM, Winnipeg, Manitoba RJT 
1N2 

TORONTO CHAPTER (GGA). Individuals interested in 
increasing the merrtJership of this Chapter should 
contact Yvonne King, (416) 298-7540. 

WINNIPEG CHAPTER (GGA). Meetings on the 1st and 
3rd Friday each 11Dnth. Contact Linda T. O'Connell, 
Box 27, University Center, UOM, Winnipeg, Manitoba 
RJT 1N2. 

PHOENIX BACK ISSUES 
A limited supply of the following 1981 
issues of the Phoenix are available at 
$2.00 per copy. You may opt to have them 
sent via 3rd class mail or included with 
the nearest regular monthly mailing. If 
selecting 3rd class mail add 54 cents 
postage per copy to the price. 

ISSUES 
( February March 
( May June 

) April 
J July 

( August ( ) September 
( J October/November ( ) December 
Make check/money order payable to: 

GATEWAY GENDER ALLIANCE. 
Please send ....•. copies of each of the 
issues checked by ( J 3rd Class mail 
( J part of my regular monthly mailing. 

Tape or glue your mailing label here. If 
not on our mailing list print name and 
mailing address below: 
NA/vE: • ••••••••• ••• ••••• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • 
ADDRESS . •..•••.••••••.••.•.••...•••••.. 
CITY ................... ST ••.... ZIP ...... . 

OP 3-82 
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REPRINT ARTICLES AVAILABLE! 

Reprints of the following PHOENIX 
FTM articles are available: 

How to Make and Use a Urinary 
Assist Device. 
Making and Maintaining A Baculum. 
Female-to-Male Surgery. 
Male Hormone Experience. (includes 
information on how to properly 
give yourself injections). 

Price: $3.00 each. Set $10.00 

================================== 
To: Gateway Gender Alliance 
PO Box 62283, Sunnyvale, Ca 94088 

Enclosed is $ .......... ~. for the 
following reprint article(s): 

( ) UAD Article ( ) Male Hormones 
( J FTM Surgery ( J Baculum 
( ) Corrplete set. 

NA/VE • ••••••••••••••••••••••.•••••• 
ADDRESS • .•••.•.••.•.•.•.•....••••• 
CITY. • . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . • ~ 
STATE ............ ZIP ..........•... 

5-82 
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DAYTONA BEACH, FLORIDA 

A PERFECT VACATION SPOT ·oN THE OCEAN 

SUCCESS '82 

Sponsored by the SUCCESS Chapt er, GGA 

October 24th thru 30th, 1982 

SPEND A DAY OR A WEEK BEING THE WOMAN YOU ARE WITH FRIENDS! 

ROOM RATES: Single occupancy -- $30.00 per day.* 
Double occupancy -- $25.00 per day.* 
Double occupancy with kitchen facilities $36.00 per day.* 
* meals not included 

10% discount if paid in full by August 1, 1982! ---

-- Cutoff date for registeration: September 1, 1982! 

NO REFUNDS - NO CREDIT CARDS 

For information write to: SUCCESS, PO BOX 1601, Pinellas Park, FL 33565 
or call (813) 856-2524 

REGISTRATION/RESERVATION FORM 

Yes, I' 11 be attending SUCCESS '82 for days! Enclosed is my payment 
in the amount of $ 
I want ( ) SINGLE OCCUPANCY 

( ) SINGLE OCCUPANCY WITH KITCHEN 
( ) DOUBLE OCCUPANCY 

NAME--~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
ADDRESS~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~---
CITY~~~~~~~~~~~~~~S~T~A~T~E;.._~~--___.:Z~I~P~~~~-

Make check/money order payable to SUCCESS 
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(408) 247-7486 

Electrolysis Clinic 
(Unwanted Hair Removed Permanently) 

ELVA BRISENO, R.E. 
335 S. Baywood Ave. 

REGISTERED Electrologist San Jose, CA. 95128 

408 249-2205 

MILDRED L. BROWN, PH.D. 
SEX THERAPY & EDUCATION 

GENDER IDENTITY COUNSELING 

700 W. PARR, SUITE K I 523 FRANKLIN 
LOS GATOS. CA 95030 SAN FRANCISCO. CA 94109 

t STUDIO OF ELECTROLYSIS 

Unwanted Hair Removed Permanently & Professionaly 
eneral Practice In All Types & Textures Of Skin I!!_ Hair 

FOR 
MEN &WOMEN 

Michele Lacrete, Trichodemologist R.E. TELEPHONE 
(415) 821-6643 

By Appointment Only 
14 PEREGO TERRACE 
SAN FRANCISCO, CAL. 

also Elise 

The Gladys Talbot Corset Studio 

Fashion Foundations and Surgical Supports 
Silicone Breast For ms - bathing suits 

Bras & Girdles - Padded Pants - Lingerie 

Suite 2M 
362 Commonwealth A venue 

call 
266-5926 

for appointment Boston MA 02115 

Exotic fashions in Tall and XL sizes! 
· Outfits for Maids, Infantilism, 

Little Girls , Rubber Items. 

Shop in privacy or by mail 

Wardrobes by Caroline 
P.O. Box 183, Melrose, MA 02176 

(617) 662-4432 . 4 to 9 p.m. 

Specify your catalog choice 
TV or Baby . $3 . 00 each 

One Day service 

809 Church Street 

Galueston, TX 77550 

Alice Webb, ffi.S.W .. ACSW 
Licensed Clinical Social Worker 

Gender Identity Specialist 
lndiuidual. Couple, Group Psychotherapy 

Sex Counselinq and education 

California Lie. fl 008530 

PERMANENT HAIR REMOVAL 

Donna R. McDonald 

( 713) 763-6227 

REGISTERED ELECTROLOGIST 

1237 PARK ST .. SUITE 3 

ALAMEDA. CALIF. 94501 769-8944 

paul a. walker, ph.d. 
psychotherapy, sex therapy 
and gender counseling 
1952 union street 
san francisco, ca. 94123 
(415) 567-0162 

Licensed Psychologist 
CAL.-PI6638. TEX.-1659 

B.R. CREATIONS 

Exotic Multi - Gartered 
Corsets, Merry Widows 

and Waist Cincher 

International 

Ruth Johnson (415) 961-5354 
Post Office Box 4201 • Mountain View, California 94040 

A HANDBOOK FOR TRANSSEXUALS, 
by Paula Grossman. 70 pp., published 
privately. This book is the blueprint! 
Eight years in the making. Tells what 
to do, how, why, where, and even 
whom! An absolute must for all who 
contemplate a sex- reassignment. 
$5. 95 ppd., Grossman, 76 Norwood 
Ave. , Plainfield , N. J. 07060. 



r;;Jem-1/ashi"on Gxpressz'ons 
157 W. 57TH STREET. SUITE 601, NEW YORK, N. Y. 10019 

5Yfu'liel Olive 
(212) 582-6'823 

BY APPOINTMENT ONLY 

LINGERIE, FOUNDATIONS, 

BREAST FORMS 8: PADDING, 

COSMETICS, WIGS, JEWELRY, 

SPORTSWEAR & DRESSES, 

ALTERATJONS 8:: FASHIONS 

ANALYSIS - COUNSELING 

MAKE-UP 8: CHARM SESSIONS 

ON HOURLY BASIS. 

dW,iffl d?obin~on, d?. £. 
Permanent Hair Removal 

Beau Monde Studios 
3540 Union Ave., San Jose. CA 

371-9797 

a/!Hffi s 
ELECTROLYSIS 

SKIN CARE PRODUCTS 
2515 OCEAN AVE., SUITE 5· 

SAN FRANCISCO, CA 
3 3 3-5 11 0 

RENEE LUNA, R.E. 

Mon. Tues. Wed. 9 · 5:30 
Eves by Appt. 

(408) 773-1260 

DOREEN DANIELS, M.S. 
SPEECH & i.ANGUAGE PATHOUJGfS T 

505 W. Olive, Suite I In 
Sunm•va/e, CA 94/JR~ 

,1,.,1r>riran Srwech 1-ane.uape - !learinf!. 
,1 \~onauon Cert ,'f1cannn 

CA LIC . #M8288 

LIN FRASER, M.A. I MFCC 
PSYCHOTHERAPIST 

SEX RELATED PROBLEMS-GENDER COUNSELING 

2538 CALIFO RN IA STREET 
SAN FR!INCISCO. CA 941 1 5 

BY APPOINTMENT 

(415) 922-9240 

~ydia~ 
Cl<V 

'3-a1hion1 

Sexy Lingerie, 

Foundations, 

Dresses, Pants, 

Shoes, Wigs, Cosmetics, 

Theatrical Make-Up, Advice. 

Send $2.00 for color catalog. 

Refundable with purchase. 

Strictly confidential. 

Suite 8 
13837 Ventura Blvd. 

Sherman Oaks, CA 91423 
Open from noon until 6:00 p.m. 

( 213) 995-7195. 

Shop by mail or come in. 

JANUS INFORMATION FACILITY 
under the direction of Paul A. Walker, 
Ph.D. provides referrals, pamphlets, 
reprint material and conducts research. 

An advance contribution of $25.00 or 
more is requested since the Facility is 
dependant on donations and private 
funding. 

The Facility welcomes the names of 
professionals willing to be on our 
referral list. 

Letters from postoperative gender 
reassignment individuals concerning 
their adjustment in their new life are 
also welcomed. 

Address all correspondence to: 

Paul A. Walker, Ph.D. 
1952 Union Street 

San Francisco, CA 94123 



MOVING 

. If you have moved or are planning a move be 
SURE and notify us so The PM-I will be sent to 
your correct address. 

Complete the following and mail it to P.O. Box 
62283, Sunnyvale, CA 94088. 

Hi I'm moving. Please send my PM-I to the 
following new address: 

NAME 
~~~-~-----------

STREET 
--------------~ 

CITY 
------------~--~ 

STATE ---------
Z i P ------

OLD ADDRESS 

Glue or tape your mailing label in the above 
blank space. 

PHOENIX BACK ISSUES 
A limited supply of the following 1981 
issues of the Phoenix are available at 
$2.00 per copy. You may opt to have 
them sent via 3rd class mail or 
included with the nearest regular 
monthly mailing. If selecting 3rd class 
mail add 54 cents postage per copy to 
the price. 

ISSUES 
( ) February ( ) March 
( ) April ( ) May ( ) June 
( ) July ( ) August ( ) September 
( ) October/November ( ) December 
Make check/money order payable to: 

GATEWAY GENDER ALLIANCE. 
Please send ••.••• copies of each of the 
issues checked by ( ) 3rd Class mail 
( ) part of my regular monthly mailing. 

Tape or glue your mailing label here. 
If not on our mailing list print name 
and mailing address below: 
NAME ••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 
ADDRESS • ••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 
CITY •...•.....•....•. ST ...•.. ZIP ...... . 

OP 3-82 

-SUBSCRIPTION COUPON- 3-81 . 

PLEASE SEND ME MY OWN COPY OF 'THE 
PHOENIX MONTHLY INTERNATIONAL' EAC~ 
MONTH. 

NAME 
ADDR=E-SS---~~~~~~~~~~~ 

CITY 
STAT=E.--~~~~~~~~~~~~-

ZIP ------
Amual Subscription rate: TV /TS: $20.00 
Amual Subscription rate:_ profession.al: $30.00 

PLEASE make check/money order payable to: 
GATEWAY GENDER ALLIANCE and send it 
to: P.O. Box 62283, Sunnyvale, CA 94088. 

WHY 
JOIN 

. GATEWAY GENDER ALLIANCE? 

If you are a MTF or FTM 
cross- dresser or transsexual 
looking for an organization 
providing its Associates the 
following: 

correspondance directory 

monthly newsmagazine 

meetings 

low cost 

identification card 

friends 

hot lines 

you should contact POB 62283, 
Sunnyvale, CA 94088 

JOANNA M. CLARK & ASSOCIATES 
Information services Division 
31815 Camino Capistrano, Suite L 
San Juan Capistrano, CA 92675 
Please send: 
( ) State Birth Certificate $2.00 

Policy List 
( ) 1982 Edition of Legal $25.00 

I 

I 
\ 

I 
I 

Aspects of Transsexualism 
I have enclosed ......... for the above 
publications. 

•i 
i 

NA/vE . ••..••...••.••.....••........••.•• 
ADDRESS • •...•........•••....•.•...••.•. 
CITY ................ ST ..... ZIP ........ . 

I 

f 
I 
I 



-
OB.:ECTIVES 

TO PR0/4JTE A SOCIETY WHEREIN CROSSDRESSING AND/OR TRANSSEXUAL INDIVIDUALS MAY 1-EET TDGETl£R AND LIVE IN AN OPEN ATMOSPHERE OF 
MUTAL RESPECT AND SUPPORT FREE FR0/.1 ALL GUILT AND FEAR. 

GATHER FRON ALL RESOURCES AVAILABLE AND DISSEMINATE ALL INFORMATION PERTAINING TO IWDIOR OF INTEREST TO THE CROSSDRESSING 
AND/OR TRANSSEXUAL INDIVIDUAL. 

PROVIDE REFERRAL SERVICES FOR Tl£ VARIOUS GENDER INDIVIDUALS IWD GROUPS WITH wtKJM THIS ORGANIZATION IS IN CONTACT. 

ENCOURAGE COOPERATION IJ>fJNG Tl£ LEADERS /JND J.£MBERSHIP OF Tl£ VARIOUS EXISTING OR FUTURE CROSSDRESSER IWDIOR TRIWSSEXUAL 
GROUPS, ORGANIZATIONS OR ASSOCIATIONS. 

DEVELOP EDUCATIONAL f.YlTERIAL TO ASSIST IN Tl£ EfXICATION OF Tl£ CROSSDRESSER !WO/OR TRIWSSEXUAL IN DEALING WITH HIS/I-ER LIFE
STYLE CHALLENGES IWD ASSIST Tl£ GENERAL PUBLIC IN ACCEPTING T/.E CROSSDRESSING /JNDIOR TRANSSEXUAL INDIVIDUAL AS A PERSON. 

PROVIDE A PUBLICATION CONTAINING ITE/.45 OF INTEREST TO Tl£ CROSSDRESSER IWDIDR TRANSSEXUAL INDIVIDUALS IWD COUNSOLERS. 

PROVIDE THOSE ASSOCIATES DESIRING IT, A LIST OF PSYCHOT/£RAPISTS COUNSELING IN Tl£ GENDER DYSPHORIA FIELD. 

PROVIDE A LISTING OR REGISTER OF ACTIVITIES OF INTEREST IN LOCAL OR ACCESSIBLE AREA TO INDIVIDUALS AFFILIATED WITH THIS ORGAN
IZATION. 

ADVERTISE TO ATTRACT (111{)£CLARED GENDER INDIVIDUALS WITHIN OUR SPHERE OF INFLUENCE. 

ENCOURAGE Tl£ FULL AND ACTIVE PARTICIPATION IN THIS ORGANIZATION OF ALL CROSSDRESSING IWDIOR TRANSSEXUAL INDIVIDUALS AND 
ORGANIZATIONS. 

~ <<<<<<<<<<<<<<C<CCC<CCCCC<<CCCCCC"\ 

• FEM-FASHIONS EXPRESSIONS = 
15- 'EST o STIE.CT. St!TTE 601 

"iE'A l-oti;_ NY 10019 
:a.:EL oun 51;2-az.1 .. ___ a 

= 
= 
= 
= 
= 
= = 

::OCXSEL...'VG- 'lf';UIJJLOJJE PL4SXISG- MADE TO ORDER CLOTHING = 
~:TI.< T:OXS-CH.-tRJJ SXSSJ0."'5 -DRESS AND MAKE UP SESSIONS = 

• , -J ALSO L'ffT~ccno.\· - FIGURE A.ND SIU ANALYSIS --= DECORUM LESSONS --

. . = l! ~Gear. Alliaace Group inbmatioo and applications ~ 

.,.. A::::xr.:ze:! m co11<a °"'"""" i-rmenu for Joy<e Dewhunt events " 

= . ~ llJ P-"-DD -G FALSIES TO BETTER SIUCONE BREAST FORMS ,.. 
.. Al.SO HlP PADDISG • PADDED GIJlDLES AND PANTIES --

~ . --.... A:ST ~ • IEADY MADE AND MADE TO ORDER. CORSETS AND = l! C~-IS-OSES · BRAS - PA."ITIES • TAP PANTS. GARTER BELTS ~ 
.,.. s:!.I?S • t; . SUI'S· 1'°1GHT GOWNS - STOCiaNGS AND PANTYHOSE " 
~ tlaESSES · ~-XS· SUT A.'<D PUA TED SKIRTS. MINISKIRTS- BLOUSES ~ 
..- IEACH SXlIB - ~TISGOl.ITFlTS- BATHING SUITS- SWEATERS- LEOTARDS " 
'if WA!:J"S D'-IFITS 1Uilll- TO ORDElt - BAGS AND BELTS • JEANS Ill = ffl<iS-SHDESA.!OllOOTS - COSAII77CS-8£STBLAADCOVERIN7HECOUNI11Y --

¥° IEWEUY-HANDIIAGS = 
w --~ (Ill.., OF T'OW!C SE'iD FO& ova aJSTON lllE au..ar AND CATALOG SHEETS ~ L wt" ACCEPT lilASTE&CAII> AND VISA WITH PUASUIE J 

>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>·>>>>> 



An Interesting Evening. • . • 
- Nichol (TX-26) 
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